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NEWSLETTER 40/2017                         15 DECEMBER 2017 

 

Change of start date for 2018 

 

Monday, 29 January 2018 ï Pupil Free Day  

Tuesday, 30 January 2018 ï Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday, 31 January 2018 ï Years 7, 11 & 12 Return 

Thursday 1 February 2018 ï Years 8, 9 & 10 Return 

 

 

Dear Parents & Friends of St Clareôs 

 

Thanks to all the parents and friends of St Clareôs who have attended the many community 

gatherings over the past 10 days.  The final school mass, led by Fr Dennis from Forster, was a 

wonderful gathering featuring great musicianship and participation from our student leaders. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 10 Final Assembly was well attended by parents and other family members.  It was 

great that the Year 10 former Student Coordinator from Year 7 to 9, John Chapman, was able to 

attend and see óhis studentsô through to the senior years of schooling.  Due to the distribution of 

Christmas hampers, the Year 10 gathering was held in the Senior Quad.  Again, the music was 

first class and the acknowledgement of student achievement and announcement of the House 

Leaders for 2018 was well received.  Thanks to Donna Smith, Year 10 Student Coordinator and 

to the Year 10 team who helped organise their Ceremony. 

 
Zebulen Everingham, Tahlia Earle, Zoe Lees, Miguel Guthridge, Shae Stace & Ethan Drury 

 



 

 

 

 

House Leaders for 2018 

Domonique Wyse, Carlin Pettet, Jack Wood, Isaac Cross, Mya Grech, Jack Acheson, Lillian Smith & Cayley Cribb 
 

 

 

 

 

The community collection for St Vincent de Paul Christmas hampers was a great success.  

Deacon Vince Ryan, in his role as St Vincent 

de Paul Regional President ï Manning Region, 

coordinated the activities of the local Catholic 

Community to produce approximately 200 

washing basket size hampers for local families 

in need.  The generosity of our students and 

their families was a significant factor in the 

success of the charitable collection and will do 

much to help people feel part of the 

community over the Christmas period. 

 

 



 

Work on the grounds continues.  The most significant event over the next two weeks will be the 

demolition of Rooms 1, 2 & 3 (the area known as the Learning Hub) and the concrete pour of 

the new basketball courts. 

 

 

Students who attended the National 

Catholic Youth Festival reported their 

experiences to the school at the Annual 

Awards Ceremony held on Friday, 15 

December.  My thanks to the Chancery 

Office and the CSO for their support of our 

young people on their faith journey. 
 

 

Teisha Farr and Hannah Dormor at the Catholic Youth 

Festival 

 

Catholic Youth Festival Article - 

https://www.instagram.com/mnnewstoday/ 

 

 

https://www.instagram.com/mnnewstoday/


 

 

My thanks to Donna Smith and the Year 10 team for 

their organisation of the Year 10 social.  It was great 

to see our young people in formal dress enjoying 

each otherôs company for the last time as a group in 

2017.  The evening was a great follow-up to the 

groupôs academic assembly. 

 

 

 
Zebulen Everingham, Cayley Cribb, Holly Twemlow & Thomas Relf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earlier in the week, I had the pleasure of attending a performance evening showcasing the skills 

of St Clareôs musicians.  It was a wonderful show.  I was particularly struck by the 

collaborative nature of the group, students from all year levels sharing their skills in various 

combinations and styles of music.  My thanks to music teacher Carmel Brown our music 

students and the group of parents who attended the evening. 

 



 

 



 

Departing Staff 

 

As you are aware six of our staff members are leaving St Clareôs:  Miss Smith, Mr Evans, 

Mrs Eady, Ms Rowsell, Mr Constantine and Mr Clacherty. 
 

We had a special farewell assembly last Wednesday and would like to acknowledge the gifts 

each one has brought to St Clareôs and wish them every happiness in their future endeavours. 
 

Three staff members are taking leave in 2018, Mrs Gale, Mr Bellanto and Mr Holland . We 

wish them well.  Special thanks go to Mrs Dunn for her years of service job sharing with Mr 

Bellanto, Mrs Dunn will continue working at St Clareôs. 

 

Mr Knight and Mr Donovan  who have been on yearly contracts have brought real 

commitment, enthusiasm and generosity to the school during their time here.  We wish them 

every happiness as they move on in their journey. 

 
 Damien Bellanto Dale Clacherty David Constantine Catherine Eady 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Ian Evans Emma Gale Bernie Holland Jenna Rowsell  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Donna Smith 

 

  



 

 

Next year all our students will be expected to wear a school hat 

when they are outside on school grounds.  Students will have a 

choice of two hats, either a wide brimmed hat or a bucket hat.  

Both are available from our uniform suppliers, Workwise 

Clothing. 

 

 

Finally, I would like to thank parents for their support of the school and their contribution to the 

community life of St Clareôs.  I hope you and your family have a wonderful summer break and 

that your Christmas and New Year is a happy and holy time as you and your friends gather to 

recharge your batteries and enjoy the company of those you love. 

 

God Bless 

 

 

 

 

Principal 

  



 

MEDIA RELEASE  

 

ST CLAREôS HIGH SCHOOL ï HSC RESULTS ï 2017 

 

Principalôs Comment: 

 

ñCongratulations to our HSC class of 2017 on their excellent results which are a fitting 

reflection of their efforts and dedication to their studies.  I particularly want to thank our staff 

for their excellent teaching and our parents for the fine support that they have given their sons 

and daughters and the school over the past six years.  We are proud of our students, staff and 

the St Clareôs tradition of achievement in the HSC.ò  

 

The 2017 HSC Examination results have, again, been very rewarding for St Clareôs High 

School students.  For St Clareôs, this year saw the highest number of students (106) to sit the 

HSC; the highest number of indigenous student graduates; the highest number of students with 

disabilities to graduate, and the highest number of apprenticeships offered. 

 

The cohort was rewarded with 158 Band 5 and Band 6 grades with outstanding results in 

English, Mathematics, Physics, Food Technology, Industrial Technology and Music. 

 

Eliza Williamson received an offer of E12 early entry program for Sydney University. 

 

In Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA), Sarah Early (Drama), and Nirian Boelling-

McDougall (Music) were nominated for OnSTAGE and Encore, the performance extravaganzas 

of the best HSC practical presentations from across the state.   

 

For the 106 students in the Class of 2017, there were over 250 early entry offers to university.  

Most of the students who wish to attend university have decided to accept one of their offers. 

 

According to the limited contact the school has had with students today, the student who is our 

2017 Dux is Sophie Wood with an Australian Tertiary Admissions Rank of 94.90.  She is 

hoping to study Physiotherapy at Newcastle University. 

 

Top ATARs of which the school is aware at the time of media release: 

 

Sophie Wood 94.90 Bachelor of Physiotherapy at University of Newcastle 

Michael O'Dwyer 94.35 Bachelor of Business/Law at University of Technology 

  Sydney 

Thomas Dayoub 92.00 Bachelor of Business/Law or Bachelor of Commerce & 

  Advanced  Studies at University of Technology Sydney 

Sid Joon 91.70 Not available 

Thomas Hallot 90.90 Bachelor of Medical Science at University of New 

  South Wales 

Noah Jones 87.45 Bachelor of Economics at University of Sydney or 

  Newcastle 

Eliza Williamson 88.30 Bachelor of Applied Science (Speech Pathology) at  

  University of Sydney 

  



 

Sarah Ward 87.20 Bachelor of Health Science at Australian National 

  University 

Maddison Hayes 86.35 Bachelor of Art/Bachelor of Advanced Studies at 

  University of Sydney 

Ruby Brown 85.00 Not Available 

Sarah Chalmers 84.80 Bachelor of Physiotherapy at University of Newcastle 

  or Bachelor of Industrial Design at University of New 

  South Wales 

Kylie Neilson 83.85 Bachelor of Outdoor Recreation & Ecotourism at  

  Charles Sturt University 

Rebekah Cooper 83.75 Bachelor of International Studies or Bachelor of 

  Ancient History at Macquarie University 

Martin Zeng 82.05 Bachelor of Business at Macquarie University 

Eleanor OôNeill 80.55 Bachelor of Psychology at University of Newcastle 

Nirian Boelling-McDougall 80.50 Conservatorium of Music at University of Sydney 

 

In closing, I am proud to say that the vast majority of our HSC cohort has achieved results 

which will enable them to pursue their post secondary school goals.  

 

 

 

 

Peter Nicholls 

Principal  

 

Contact:  Peter Nicholls, Principal ï 0437 518 549 

 Sophie Wood Michael OôDwyer Thomas Dayoub Sid Joon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thomas Hallot 

 

 



 

 

CHAPLAINCY/PASTORAL CARE : A reminder to all that the school has a Chaplain.  

Please feel free to contact our Chaplain, Deacon Vince Ryan, through the school office if he 

can be of assistance to you or any member of our whole school community. 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF DONATIONS TO THE HAMPER APPEAL:  The Hamper 

Appeal has now finished.  I would like to thank everyone for your amazing donations.  Your 

generosity was fantastic and was a major contribution to our target of 180 hampers.  This target 

was achieved comfortably and now many families in need in our area will benefit from your 

generosity. 

 

What this all means is that not only do families get a wonderful hamper, but it also shows them 

that we are a community that cares.  This gives them much needed hope and encouragement.  It 

also says a huge amount about us a community caring for our community ï the benefits are 

huge. 

 

Again thank you!  Deacon Vince Ryan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
http://www.manningrivertimes.com.au/story/5116352/record-response-for-donation-appeal/?cs=1467#slide=1 

 

  

http://www.manningrivertimes.com.au/story/5116352/record-response-for-donation-appeal/?cs=1467#slide=1


 

MANNING GREAT LAKES TECHNOLOGY AWARDS :  Congratulations to all the 

students who entered their TAS projects in the annual Manning Great Lakes Technology 

Awards, 2017.  The display was on show at the Manning Regional Art Gallery and showcased 

local schools.  St Clare's was very well represented in all of the major awards and is a 

wonderful reflection of the studentsô efforts and the efforts of the TAS faculty teaching staff. 

 

Winners were awarded trophies and cash prizes, donated by the many local businesses that 

supported the event last Sunday at the Gallery to the cheers of families and supporting 

businesses. 

 

Major HSC Work Awards  were collected by Sarah Chalmers, Demi Fox, Nirian Boelling-

McDougall and Siena Hindmarsh. 

 

Matthew Parvin, Karla Berg  picked up major prizes for their works as well as juniors, Aston 

Purdon, Hayley Patel, Sophie Robinson and Elijah Simpson. 

 

All students should be exceptionally proud of their efforts and of the significant recognition that 

they have received.  I extend my best wishes to all students, staff and parents that supported the 

event as it really is a showcase that promotes our achievements to the wider community.  St 

Clare's is seen with great respect in the community and that tradition continues to grow.  I give 

my thanks to all families and staff and extend my best wishes to you all for Christmas. 

 

Phillip Chalmers, TAS Coordinator 

 

 
Siena Hindmarsh, Sarah Chalmers, Demi Fox, Nirian Boelling-McDougall, Matthew Parvin, Elijah Simpson, Hayley Patel & 

Karla Berg 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clockwise from top left --  

Elijah Doherty, Karla Berg , Matthew Parvin, Nirian Boelling-McDougall, Hayley Patel & Sienna Hindmarsh 

  



 

ST CLAREôS HIGH SCHOOL SPECIAL AWARDS 2017 

 

Sharon Mackie-Cother Memorial Award for  

Excellence in Year 11 English ï  Luke Strong 

Aquinas Award ï  Nicholas Parsons, Year 11 

Mid Coast Connect Vocational Education & 

Training Award Zoe Elliott, Year 11 

Long Tan Leadership Award - Elizabeth Avery 

 

 

Cultural Award Junior School ï  Miguel Guthridge, Year 10 

 & Elise Rourke, Year 9 

Cultural Award Senior School ï  Sarah Earley, Year 12 & 

 Nirian Boelling-McDougall, Year 12 

Citizenship Award, Year 7 ï  Annaleah Doherty 

Citizenship Award, Year 8 ï  Yvette Piscopo 

Citizenship Award, Year 9 ï  Elise Rourke 

Citizenship Award, Year 10 ï Miguel Guthridge 

Citizenship Award, Year 11 ï Teisha Farr 

Leadership Award, Year 7 ï  Aston Purdon 

Leadership Award, Year 8 ï  Ruby Daley 

Leadership Award, Year 9 ï  Georgina Saad 

Leadership Award, Year 10 ï Cayley Cribb 

Leadership Award, Year 11 ï  Jennifer Wesley 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 7 ï  Aston Purdon 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 8 ï Patrick Guthridge,  

 Finlay OôConnell & 

 WenYuan LimSchneider 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 9 ï Elise Rourke 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 10 ï Elizabeth Avery 

Academic Excellence Award, Year 11 ï  Luke Strong 

Sportswoman of the Year ï Junior School ï  Lucy Green, Year 7 and  

 Jordan Moscatt, Year 9 

Sportsman of the Year ï Junior School ï  Drey Mercy, Year 9 

Sportswoman of the Year ï Senior School ï  Lillian Smith, Year 10 

Sportsman of the Year ï Senior School ï  Wade Harry, Year 11 

In recognition of receiving a NSW CCC Bar Award  

for Hockey Samuel Mudford, Year 12 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Above Top 

 Sr Ellen & Luke Strong Sr Ellen & Nicholas Parsons Karen McCann & Zoe Elliott  

 

Above Bottom 

 Bruce Mackie & Lillian Smith  Bruce Mackie & Wade Harry  Bruce Mackie & Sam Mudford 

 

 

  


